KEENE TOWNSHIP MONTHLY MEETING
May 9, 2017

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Robert Simpson with flag salute at 7:00pm.
Guest present: Jeanne Vandersloot, Ed Roth, Bradley Potter, Doug Eddy, Lori Larsen and Delbert Linebaugh
Board members present: Harvey Noon, Robert Simpson, Corey Woijick and Nancy Feuerstein
Motion made by Corey and seconded by Harvey to accept March and April minutes as presented.
Motion made by Corey to pay bills, and seconded by Harvey. Passed
Jeannie Vandersloot gave her report. No zoning permits for April.
No treasurers report.
Comments from guests:

Rick Chorley concerned about the dust control on dirt roads. County doesn’t start dusting until first of June.
We currently put down 3 applications. Robert will bring up-at a later date and see if the board would like to
make a motion to put on an election. Maybe November’s.

Supervisor gave report:

1. Trash Day was April 29, 2017. 84 trips by residents. Scrap bin was full. 5 dumpsters were there and 4.5
dumpsters were filled.

2.Del Linebaugh asked if we had made a decision abOQ;c ihe mowing. We are to pay him the amount of
$2850.00 x 2 per year x 3 year contract. If either party is not happy can void contract. Fuel charge of $2.50
per gallon. Corey made a motion to accept the agreement and seconded by Harvey. Passed.

3. Robert would like to start a cemetery board/committee. He will get a plan and a group together. This will
be a volunteer position. He will put in Shopper’s Guide, contact Lowell and Boston Historical Committees and
put on the web site to get volunteers.

4. % mile of Lee Road to Sparks Road, the gravel is not holding up. John Hardy, Road Commission and Robert
looked at the road. The cost is $40,000. Maple Row might pay for half of the cost, $20,000. Robert would like
to cash in one of the township CD’s to pay the township cost of $20,00.00.

Next board meeting will on June 13, 2017.

Mation by Corey and suppaorted by Harvey to adjourn at 8:17pm

NANCY FEUERSTEIN

KEENE TOWNSHIP CLERK



